STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF ESWATINI AT THE 39TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(8th November 2021, Geneva)
Madam President, 
1. Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of the Kingdom of Eswatini to the third cycle of the UPR process and we thank them for their comprehensive national report.
2. We commend the establishment of an Inter-ministerial Committee to facilitate reporting and follow up on international obligations, but also note the important role of special procedure mandate holders, who are yet to be granted a standing invitation to Eswatini.
3. We further note the establishment of a Law Reform Unit in 2020 with the stated aim of systematically reviewing and reforming national laws to comply with international norms and standards.

4. Botswana affirms the importance of Eswatini’s further prioritization and funding of policies and programmes to promote inclusive economic growth, gender equality, parity between rural and urban areas, and we concur with the UN Country Teams advice for Eswatini to implement SDG related recommendations.
5. Botswana therefore recommends that the Kingdom of Eswatini:

· Prioritizes effective coordination and investment in primary, secondary, vocational and tertiary education to ensure access and quality outcomes; and
· Prioritizes measures to promote agricultural productivity and food security, including by ensuring women’s equitable access to land.
6. We wish the Kingdom of Eswatini a successful review outcome.

I thank you Madam President.

